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SAN JOAQUIN REGIONAL TRANSIT DISTRICT 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS - AGENDA 
 

THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE SAN JOAQUIN REGIONAL TRANSIT DISTRICT WILL 
HOLD A REGULAR MEETING AT 10:00 A.M. ON FRIDAY, AUGUST 18, 2017, IN THE 

BOARDROOM OF SAN JOAQUIN REGIONAL TRANSIT DISTRICT’S DOWNTOWN TRANSIT 

CENTER, 421 EAST WEBER AVENUE, STOCKTON, CALIFORNIA. 
 

ACCESSIBLE PUBLIC MEETINGS:  San Joaquin Regional Transit District (RTD) will make all reasonable 
accommodations for persons with disabilities to participate in this meeting.  Upon request to the Chief 

Executive Officer, RTD will provide agenda materials in appropriate alternative formats, or disability-related 
modification or accommodation, including auxiliary aids or services, to enable individuals with disabilities to 

participate in public meetings.  Please send a written request, including your name, mailing address, phone 

number, and a brief description of the requested materials and/or preferred alternative format or auxiliary aid 
or service at least three workdays before the meeting.  Requests should be sent to RTD by mail at P.O. Box 

201010, Stockton, CA  95201, by fax at (209) 948-8516, or by e-mail to BoardSupport@sjRTD.com.  For 
language assistance, interpreter services, please contact (209) 943-1111.  Para información en Español, por 
favor llame al (209) 943-1111. 

 
1. CALL MEETING TO ORDER 

 
2. MOMENT OF SILENCE/REFLECTION 

 
3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG 

 

4. SAFETY ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

5. ROLL CALL 
 

6. SPECIAL PRESENTATIONS 

 
A. EMPLOYEES OF THE MONTH 

Special recognition to the Administration, Maintenance, and Transportation Employees of 
the Month 

 

B. YEARS OF SERVICE RECOGNITION 
 Special recognition to retiring employees for their years of service 

 
7. PUBLIC COMMENT 

 
Each person who addresses the Board shall not make slanderous or profane remarks to or about any 

member of the Board, staff, or general public.  Any person who utters loud, threatening, personal or 

abusive language, who is unduly repetitious or engages in extended discussion of irrelevancies, or 
who engages in any disorderly conduct which disrupts, disturbs, or impedes the orderly conduct of 

any Board meeting shall, at the discretion of the presiding officer or a majority of the Board, be barred 
from further audience before the Board during that meeting.  All public comments shall be limited to 

no more than THREE MINUTES.  In addition, applause, loud noises, or any other outbursts or 

disruptions from the audience are not allowed during or after a public comment.  At the discretion of 
the presiding officer, those who are in violation of this protocol may be removed from the meeting. 
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8. REPORTS 
 

A. MV REPORT  
 

B. CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER UPDATE 

 
C. STATE/FEDERAL LEGISLATIVE UPDATE 

 
D. FINANCIAL REPORTS 

July Financial Reports provided to the Board 
 

9. INFORMATION ITEMS 

These reports are being provided for information only. 
 

10. CONSENT CALENDAR 
 

A. RESOLUTION:  APPROVING THE MINUTES OF THE JULY 21, 2017, REGULAR BOARD OF 

DIRECTORS MEETING 
Board approval of the July 21, 2017, Regular Board of Directors Meeting minutes 

 
B. RESOLUTION:  AUTHORIZING THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER (CEO) OR DESIGNEE TO 

EXECUTE AND FILE THE FY 2018 LOCAL TRANSPORTATION FUND (LTF) CLAIM 
Board approval to authorize the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) or designee to execute and 

file the FY 2018 Local Transportation Fund (LTF) Claim 

 
11. ACTION ITEMS  

 
A. RESOLUTION: APPROVING THE THIRD AMENDMENT TO THE CONTRACT OF SIEGFRIED 

ENGINEERING, INC. FOR THE PRELIMINARY AND FINAL ENGINEERING OF BUS RAPID TRANSIT 

(BRT) IV MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. CORRIDOR IMPROVEMENTS IN AN AMOUNT NOT TO 
EXCEED $140,754.10 FOR A TOTAL CONTRACT AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $679,091.31 

Board approval of the third amendment to the contract of Siegfried Engineering, Inc. for the 
preliminary and final engineering of Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) IV Martin Luther King Jr. Corridor 

improvements in an amount not to exceed $140,754.10 for a total contract amount not to exceed 

$679,091.31 
 

B. RESOLUTION: DECLARING SAN JOAQUIN REGIONAL TRANSITT DISTRICT’S (RTD) 
COMMITMENT FOR 100% ALL ELECTRIC FLEET FOR THE CITY OF STOCKTON BY 2025 

Board approval declaring San Joaquin Regional Transit District (RTD) commitment for 100% all 
electric fleet for the city of Stockton by 2025   

 

12. QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS FROM DIRECTORS 
 

13. CLOSED SESSION 
 

A.  LABOR NEGOTIATIONS  

 
1.  Conference with Labor Negotiator  

 Agency Negotiator:  Donna DeMartino, CEO 
  Employee Organization:  Amalgamated Transit Union, Local 276  

 
B.  CONFERENCE WITH LEGAL COUNSEL—EXISTING LITIGATION 
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  [Paragraph (1) of subdivision (d) of Government Code, Section 54956.9]:   

San Joaquin Regional Transit District vs. DSS-2731 Myrtle LLC, et al., San  
Joaquin Superior Court Case No. 39-2010-00252684-CU-El-STK 

 
C. CONFERENCE WITH REAL PROPERTY NEGOTIATORS 

RTD Negotiator:  Donna DeMartino, CEO 

 
1. Property:  1704 East Fremont Street, Stockton, CA 

Negotiating Party: Dr. Rami Georgies, Buyer 
Under Negotiation: Sale of Real Property, including price and terms of payment

  
2. Property:  1505 and 1523 South Union St., Stockton, CA 

Negotiating Party: Kevin Doughtery, for property owner 

Under Negotiation: Purchase of Real Property, including price and terms of 
payment 

 
14. ADJOURNMENT 

 

NOTE:   THE NEXT REGULARLY SCHEDULED BOARD MEETING WILL BE HELD ON FRIDAY,  
SEPTEMBER 15, 2017, AT 10:00 A.M. 

 
DATE POSTED: AUGUST 11, 2017 
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SPECIAL PRESENTATION: RECOGNITION OF ADMINISTRATION, MAINTENANCE, 
AND TRANSPORTATION EMPLOYEES OF THE MONTH 

 

LEAD STAFF: DONNA DeMARTINO, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 

BACKGROUND: 
 

To qualify as Employee of the Month (EOM), employees must meet the following basic requirements: 

1.  Has been an employee for at least six months 
2.  Has not been selected EOM for the previous six months 

3.  Has a perfect attendance record for the month 

4.  Does not have any disciplinary action pending or in effect 
 

RTD selects EOMs based on the following criteria: 
1.  Takes initiative and accepts and carries out additional responsibilities beyond regular job 

assignments 
2.  Provides exceptional internal and external customer service by being courteous and helpful 

3.  Projects a positive image and has a helpful and cooperative attitude 

4.  Exemplifies trustworthy and ethical behavior 
5.  Promotes a positive work environment 

6.  Comes to work on time, on a daily basis 

 

The Administrative EOMs are selected as follows: 

1.  A member of the management team nominates employees at a monthly meeting. 

2.  Nominees are selected as EOM when they receive at least a 2/3 majority of the votes 

cast by members of the management team. 
 

A majority of their respective supervisors selects Maintenance and Transportation EOMs.  There 
may be months where no EOM is selected for Administration, Maintenance, or Transportation. 

 

Every EOM receives: 
 EOM watch                            

 RTD coffee tumbler 

 Certificate and acceptance photograph 

 

RTD recognizes Employees of the Month by posting their photographs at each RTD facility in frames 
designed for EOM recognition and through a feature article with photographs in the employee newsletter, 

“As the Wheels Turn.” 

 
The EOM program provides that RTD selects the Employee of the Year (EOY) from the previous 12 

months’ EOMs.  RTD offers EOYs the opportunity to represent their department/division at one of the 
conferences of the American Public Transportation Association (APTA). 
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SPECIAL PRESENTATION: RECOGNITION OF YEARS OF SERVICE FOR RETIRING 
EMPLOYEES 

 

LEAD STAFF: DONNA DeMARTINO, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 

BACKGROUND: 

RTD has benefitted from many employees who have chosen to spend a significant number of years with 

our agency.  To recognize the years of service for retiring employees, RTD will present a certificate 
honoring the time employees have spent with RTD and thanking them for their service.  For employees 

leaving after 25 years or more, RTD will provide them with a commemorative plaque.   

These certificates and plaques will be presented to retiring employees in a special ceremony at the next 

scheduled RTD Board meeting following their retirement.  On behalf of all RTD employees, Board 
members, customers, and the community, RTD Management wishes to thank these employees for their 

service and contributions over the years.   
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REPORT: MV TRANSPORTATION, INC. REPORT/UPDATE 
 

LEAD STAFF: HARLEY KEMPTER, MV OPERATIONS MANAGER 

 
DISCUSSION:  

 
MV Transportation staff will provide an update. 
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REPORT: CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER UPDATE 

 
LEAD STAFF:    DONNA DeMARTINO, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 

CUSTOMER COMMENTS 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

  
POLICE ACTIVITIES (JUNE) 

Officer Tran worked 10 days; Officer Butcher worked 22 days; Officer Rust worked 11 days.  Their 
production statistics for June are listed below: 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

For July 2017, a total of 51 comments were received.  This is an increase of 7 from the same 
period last fiscal year and a decrease of 14 from June.  RTD received 2 commendations and MV 

received 1.  This is an increase of 1 from FY 2017. 

 
After conducting investigations, 11 of the comments received in July were deemed valid and 7 

were deemed not valid.  The remaining comments are still under investigation. 
 

Chart reflects comment comparison from FY 2017 to FT 2018, but does not include 
commendations.  

Type of Report Filed Quantity Type of Report 
Filed 

Quantity  Type of Report Filed Quantity 

Felony Arrests 1 Intoxication 
Arrests 

0 Field Interviews 93 

Warrants Arrests 2 Moving Citations 0 PC 640 Citations 0 

Other Arrests 0 SMC Citations 0 Misdemeanor Arrests 2 

Parking Citations 0 Traffic Citations 5 Abandoned Autos 0 

Other Citations 0 Vehicles Towed 1 Self-Initiated Activity 0 

Calls for Service 47 Weapons Seized 0   
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ABSENTEEISM REPORT 

 
 
MEETINGS (July) 

RTD participated in conferences and meetings of the following committees and organizations: 

 Bus Coalition: Donna DeMartino, CEO; Gloria Salazar, Deputy CEO 

 California Transportation Association (CTA) – Federal Legislative Committee: Donna 

DeMartino, CEO 
 California Association for Coordinated Transportation (CALACT) Legislative 

Committee: Donna DeMartino, CEO 

 City of Stockton – Downtown Stockton Alliance (DSA) Special Administration and 

Finance Committee: Nate Knodt, Director of Planning and Scheduling 
 San Joaquin Valley Transit Manager’s Meeting: Nate Knodt, Director of Planning and 

Scheduling 

 San Joaquin Hispanic Chamber of Commerce: Matthew Taia, Grants Specialist 

 Social Services Transportation Advisory Committee (SSTAC): George Lorente, Grants 

Manager; Matthew Taia, Grants Specialist 
 San Joaquin Business Team Meeting: Nate Knodt, Director of Planning and Scheduling 

 San Joaquin Council of  Governments Kickoff Meeting Non-Emergency Transportation 

Meeting: Nate Knodt, Director of Planning and Scheduling 

 

*If you would like more information on any of these meetings please submit a request to 
BoardSupport@sanjoaquinRTD.com.   

 
 

 

mailto:BoardSupport@sanjoaquinRTD.com
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EVENTS 

 STOCKTONCon 

On August 19th -20th, StocktonCon will take over the Stockton Arena to celebrate of all things 
pop-culture.  This year, RTD will add to the festivities by offering free rides on the bus for any 

costumed guest heading to and from the event.  Guests may take RTD route 40 to the event, 

with bus stops by the Stockton Arena.  RTD route 44 brings guests from South Stockton to the 
Downtown Transit Center where they may connect with route 40.  Those staying at hotels near 

March Lane and Interstate 5 may use RTD route 745 to connect with route 40 at the Mall 
Transfer Station, then proceed to the Arena. 

 
 Family Day at the Park 

On Sunday, September 17, RTD will participate in Family Day at the Park at University Park.  This 

event is hosted by Sass Public Relations and will feature an RTD informational table along with 

coloring pages for kids.  An RTD electric bus will also be on-site along with Artie D., who will be 
making a special appearance in the mascot parade! 
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REPORT:                      STATE/FEDERAL LEGISLATIVE REPORT UPDATE  

 
UPDATED BY:    JORDAN & ASSOCIATES 

 

STATE REPORT 
 
Governor Signs AB1113 
Governor Brown signed AB 1113 on July 21, amending the statutes governing the STA program.  AB 1113 

clarifies ambiguity in the statute which resulted in detrimental changes made by the State Controller’s Office in 
January 2016 that decreased many public transit agencies’ allocations, including RTD’s.   

 

The Legislature provided a temporary reprieve, giving the transit industry, regional agencies/partners, and state 
officials two years to develop a long-term solution.  AB 1113 reflects the agreement reached and restores the 

operation of the STA program to pre-2016 administrative changes by the Controller’s Office.  
 

Since 1982, the STA program allocation statutes have provided that: 

 50 percent of all STA program funds flow from the Controller to regions based on the ratio of the 

population of each region to the population of the state, and each regional agency then determines 
how to sub-allocate those dollars to the transit operators in its jurisdiction. 

 50 percent of all STA program funds flow from the Controller to regions based on the ratio of the 

locally-generated revenue of each transit operator in each region to the locally-generated revenue of all 
transit operators in the state; each regional agency is then required to sub-allocate those dollars to the 

transit operators in its jurisdiction based on ratios published by the Controller. 
 The definition of “transit operator” for purposes of the Controller generating the annual list of eligible 

STA program funding recipients has long been understood to mean an agency providing transportation 

service to the general public for which a fare is collected. 

 
Regional planning agencies sought clarification over the years regarding the definition of “transit operator” and 

which organizations are eligible under the statute as a claimant for STA funds.  As a result of the inquiries, the 
Controller’s Office reconsidered its rationale in 2015 for the longstanding allocation practices.  A new 

interpretation of the statutes and regulations was released in January 2016, affecting 2015-16 first quarter 

allocations.  The Controller included in the definition of operators (for which the state agency must calculate the 
revenue share of STA funds) all public agencies who reported financial data to the Controller in the previous 

year.  This interpretation added more than 100 new entities to the list of agencies receiving revenue, thereby 
decreasing STA funds to many of the 150 public transit agencies in California.  

 

AB 1113 reaffirms the operation of the STA program to its initial implementation, prior to the 2016 
administrative changes by the Controller’s Office.  The procedures and definitions will be applied to funding 

allocated in 2017-18.  
 

Effect on RTD:  AB 1113 will result in RTD receiving allocations originally intended by the STA program, thereby 
protecting RTD from future decreases by the State Controller’s Office.  
 

Governor Signs Climate Change Legislation 
Governor Brown signed AB 398 on July 25 after California lawmakers voted on July 17 to extend the state’s 

program on climate change.  The legislation keeps the program operating until 2030, allowing the state to meet 
its ambitious goal for reducing emissions.  AB 398 passed 55-21 in the Assembly and 28-12 in the Senate.    

The Legislature did not vote on cap and trade auction proceeds from the 40 percent not continuously 

appropriated to the Transit and Intercity Rail Capital Program (TIRCP), Low Carbon Transit Operations program 
(LCTOP), Affordable Housing and Sustainable Communities program, and the high-speed rail project.  There are 

concerns about the potential impact to the Greenhouse Gas Reduction Fund.   
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The Legislature has recessed until August 21, and will finalize a Cap and Trade Expenditure Plan when they 

return.  This could include the continuous appropriation of cap and trade auction proceeds established by SB 
862, which supports the LCTOP and TIRCP, the Affordable Housing and Sustainable Communities Program, and 

the California high-speed rail project.  It is important for RTD to weigh-in with state legislators to make them 

aware of the importance of investing in the TIRCP and LCTOP by mentioning capital projects that have been 
made possible as a result of cap and trade.   

 
Effect on RTD:  While extending climate change legislation was an important first step, RTD must advocate with 
the State Legislature to ensure that transit programs within the Greenhouse Gas Reduction Fund are protected.  
 

California Public Utilities Commission (PUC) Holds Workshop on Electrification Proposals 

On July 11, The PUC hosted a workshop at their offices in San Francisco regarding the standard review projects 
in Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E), Southern California Edison (SCE), and San Diego gas & Electric 

(SDG&E) Transportation Electrification applications.  The workshop focused on proposals for standard review 
projects, which would install nearly $1 trillion in infrastructure aimed at accelerating transportation electrification 

across the three investors-owned utilities’ (IOUs’) service territories.  Transportation electrification proposals 

included in IOUs applications are filed as a requirement of SB 350 (which advances the spread of transportation 
electrification).    

 
PG&E, SCE, and SDG&E submitted proposals to invest $1 billion in transportation electrification over a five-year 

period.  The PUC directed the three large electrical corporations to file their first Transportation Electrification 

Proposals by January 20, 2017. 
   

A link to the workshop:  
www.cpuc.ca.gov/sb350te  

 
Effect on RTD:  The workshop provided useful information regarding the IOUs applications to meet the 
requirements of Senate Bill 350, which requires public transit agencies to use electric vehicles to reduce 
carbon emissions.  
 

FEDERAL REPORT 
 

House Subcommittee Approves FY 2018 Transportation Spending Bill 

The House Transportation Appropriations Subcommittee marked up its version of a FY 2018 spending bill 
on July 11 for the Department of Transportation and like the Trump Administration, recommended the 

elimination of the $500 million TIGER discretionary program at the agency. 
 

Capital Investment Grants, formerly known as New Starts/Small Starts, would receive $1.75 billion in the 
House measure, a decrease of $523 million from FY 2017.  The White House has proposed phasing out 

the program once current Full Funding Grant Agreements are completed but the subcommittee did 

include language in the bill rejecting that idea. 
 

On the other hand, the House bill would maintain the FAST Act authorized funding levels for federal 
highway ($44.2 billion) and transit ($9.73 billion) formula programs, which represent approximately a two 

percent increase over FY 2017 levels.  Amtrak, another program the White House intends to cut, would 

receive $1.4 billion, the same as its FY 2017 level. 
 

One notable aspect of the bill is a provision that would direct $900 million to the New York/New Jersey 
Gateway, an underground rail improvement project.  House Appropriations Committee Chairman Rodney 

Frelinghuysen (R-NJ) took great pains to craft that language so it would not be considered an earmark, 

but it is certain to receive scrutiny as the measure works its way through Congress.   
 

http://www.cpuc.ca.gov/sb350te
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Appropriators increased funding for the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA), proposing $16.6 billion, 

which is $153 million more than FY 2017.  The NextGen program, which updates air traffic control 
technology, would be fully funded at $1 billion, and the Airport Improvement Program would receive 

$3.35 billion, the same as FY 2017.   

 
Effect on RTD:  The House Transportation Appropriations Subcommittee provided the authorized funding 
level for the Section 5339 Competitive Bus and Bus Facilities Program and the Section 5307 Urbanized 
Area Formula Program.  These federal programs are the most useful for RTD, and are supported by the 
House appropriators.  The TIGER grants would be eliminated under the House subcommittee bill, which 
would leave RTD without this potential federal funding source for capital projects.  
 

House Appropriations and House Budget Committees Approve FY 2018 Spending Bills 
The House Appropriations Committee approved the FY 2018 Transportation Appropriations Bill on July 17 

by an almost total party-line vote of 31 to 20.  The bill would provide $646 million less than current 
funding for the DOT but $1.5 billion more than what the Trump Administration proposed in its budget 

proposal.  

 
Overall, the bill provides a total of $11.7 billion for public transit programs.  The legislation maintains the 

FAST Act authorized levels for federal highway and transit formula programs, including the Bus Programs 
that are important to RTD.  The committee report language strongly encouraging the Federal Transit 

Administration to follow the guidance in the FAST Act regarding the scoring criteria for the Bus and Bus 

Facilities Program, which cites that the age and mileage of the fleet should be the primary consideration 
for applications.  Funding for the TIGER Program was still zeroed out.  The Capital Investment Grant 

Program, or New Starts, was still funded at a reduced level of $1.75 billion, a decrease of $523 million 
from FY 2017.   

 
Democrats on the Appropriations Committee forced a vote on an unsuccessful amendment that would 

have provided $200 million for an infrastructure plan, which would have increased the overall size of the 

spending bill by 300 percent.  The amendment was designed to show the lack of progress in the 
President’s infrastructure package.  The committee also rejected Democratic amendments to increase 

funding for TIGER and the Capital Investment Grant Program, as well as railroad safety technology 
known as Positive Train Control (PTC).  The committee kept the $900 million in the bill that is essentially 

earmarked for the Gateway Project, a rail-and-tunnel rehabilitation project in New York and New Jersey.  

Funding for that effort was taken from New Starts and TIGER for the project. 
 

The bill also includes statutory language directing the DOT to administer the Capital Investment Grant 
Program in accordance with current law, in direct opposition to the Trump Administration’s proposal to 

phase the program out over the next few years.  Supplementing the statutory language, the committee 
report includes more detailed language directing DOT to enter into full funding grant agreements for new 

fixed guideway and core capacity projects.  It is unclear when the FY 2018 transportation spending 

measure will be considered on the House floor, or whether it will go as a stand-alone bill or as part of an 
omnibus appropriations bill.   

 
In a related event, the House Budget Committee approved the FY 2018 budget resolution on July 17, 

phasing out FTA Capital Investment Grants and eliminating the TIGER grant program.  The budget 

blueprint sets overall spending levels for the year, and includes non-binding recommendations on how to 
direct federal spending and enact tax cuts over the next 10 years.  The House Budget Committee has 

requested authorizing committees to come up with at least $203 billion in deficit reduction over 10 years, 
combining all of the proposals together in a single reconciliation package.  The tax and spending 

blueprint is written to eliminate the deficit within a decade through $6.3 trillion in spending cuts over the 

same period.   
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The plan is likely to be opposed by conservatives who are insisting on steeper spending reductions.  The 

deep spending cuts outlined in the House budget resolution would face opposition in the Senate and it 
appears unlikely that the two chambers will be able to come to an agreement on a comprehensive 

budget resolution.  Instead, they will likely craft a measure that sets discretionary spending caps and 

allows for a tax bill to move through the Senate under reconciliation, which would prevent a filibuster of 
the measure.  

 
Effect on RTD:  The FY 2018 House transportation spending bill protects transit formula programs 
authorized in the FAST Act, as well as the discretionary Bus and Bus Facilities Program funding levels. 
These federal transit programs fund capital projects that are important for RTD.   
 

President Establishes Advisory Council on Infrastructure 
The President issued an executive order this week that establishes a Presidential Advisory Council on 

Infrastructure.  The 15-member council, appointed by the President, will be tasked with studying the 
“scope and effectiveness of, and make findings and recommendations to the President regarding, Federal 

Government funding, support, and delivery of infrastructure projects in several sectors, including surface 

transportation, aviation, ports and waterways, water resources, renewable energy generation, electricity 
transmission, broadband, pipelines, and other such sectors as determined by the Council.”  

 
Critics charge that the Council is a way for the White House to mask the lack of progress on a detailed 

infrastructure package, a key campaign promise of the President’s campaign last year.  Many of the tasks 

of the Council have allegedly been undertaken already by several federal agencies and the White House 
National Economic Council. 

 
The executive order can be found on the White House website: 

http://bit.ly/2tnWFOO  
 

Effect on RTD:  The recommendations of the Advisory Council on Infrastructure are expected to be made 
public in the fall.  RTD can use this information as part of its federal advocacy efforts.   
 

Senate Appropriations Committee Approves FY 2018 Transportation Spending Bill 
The Senate Appropriations Committee approved the FY 2018 transportation spending bill on July 27 by a 

vote of 31-0, following a subcommittee markup earlier in the week.  The bill would increase TIGER 

funding to $550 million, as opposed to the House spending bill which would end the grant program as 
requested in the President’s budget.  The FTA Capital Investment Grants, or New Starts, received $2.1 

billion, which is $383 million more than the House bill and $900 million more than the President’s budget 
request.   

 
In response to the Administration’s budget, which proposed no further projects advancing into the New 

Starts pipeline, the Committee directed the DOT Secretary to continue advancing eligible projects (i.e., 

when projects meet statutory criteria) into project development and engineering in the Capital 
Investment Grant evaluation, rating, and approval process, as outlined in the FAST Act.  Highlights 

include the following:   
 FTA transit formula grants and the Bus and Bus Capital Program would be funded at the FAST 

Act authorized levels at $9.733 billion, which is the same as the House.  Report language was 

included, reminding the Administration to take the age and condition of buses into account when 

awarding Bus and Bus Capital grants.  
 Amtrak would be funded at $1.6 billion as authorized in the FAST Act, which includes $358 

million for the Northeast Corridor and $1.24 billion for the National Network.  The Northeast 

Corridor received $30 million more than the House version, and the National Network received 
$141 million more.   

 

http://bit.ly/2tnWFOO
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Federal Railroad Administration grants authorized in the FAST Act received significantly different funding 

levels in the Senate DOT spending measure:   
 Consolidated Rail Grants received $92.5 million as opposed to $25 million in the House bill.   

 Good Repair Partnership Grants received only $26 million, as opposed to $500 million in the 

House, which went toward funding the set-aside for the Gateway Project.   

 Restoration Enhancement Grants received $5 million in the Senate bill as opposed to zero funding 

in the House.   

 The total funding in the Senate bill for the Intercity Rail Grant Programs is $123.5 million, as 

opposed to $525 million in the House.  
 

The Senate Committee Report included a discussion of the President’s Infrastructure Initiative, expressing 
strong disagreement with the Administration’s declaration that federal funding for infrastructure has 

created an unhealthy dynamic in which state and local governments delay projects in the hope of 
receiving federal funds.  The Committee reiterated the importance of federal investment in infrastructure 

(particularly with respect to highway and transit systems), the ability to move freight across the country, 

and the movement of people between States with differing abilities to fund infrastructure.  The 
Administration’s budget proposal calls for highway trust fund outlays to be supported with existing tax 

receipts, which would result in an outlay reduction of $95 billion over FY 2021-27.  The Committee said in 
the report that this approach is dangerously close to devolving federal funding provided by the Highway 

Trust Fund, which the Senate Appropriations Committee members strongly opposed.   

 
A copy of the text and committee report of the Senate Transportation-HUD Appropriations Bills can be 

found here:  
https://www.appropriations.senate.gov/hearings/full-committee-markup-of-the-cjs-thud-and-legislative-

branch-appropriations-bills-for-fy2018  
 

Effect on RTD:  The Senate Appropriations Committee approved funding levels for transit formula grants 
and Bus and Bus Capital Grants at the level authorized in the FAST Act, which funds important capital 
projects for RTD. 
 
FTA Updates Award Management Requirements Circular 

The FTA updated its Award Management Requirements Circular on July 24 regarding FTA’s pre-award 

authority, extensions to the award end date and period of performance, requirements for budget 
revisions and amendments, requirements for indirect costs, and program income information.  The 

update replaces the March 2017 version and has a new effective date of July 21, 2017.  
 

The federal requirements identified in the circular are intended to assist grantees in administering FTA-

funded projects and meeting award responsibilities and reporting requirements.  Grant recipients have a 
responsibility to comply with regulatory requirements and to be aware of all pertinent material to assist in 

the management of federally-assisted awards.  Webinars are schedule for August 31, 2017, and 
September 14, 2017.   

 
A link to the new award management requirements and a summary of changes can be found below:  

https://www.transit.dot.gov/regulations-and-guidance/fta-circulars/award-management-requirements-

circular-50101e  
 

Effect on RTD:  RTD must comply with the new reporting requirements as a result of receiving FTA 
grants.  In order to properly administer FTA-funded projects, RTD must meet the requirements of the 
updated award management circular.  
 
 
 
 

https://www.appropriations.senate.gov/hearings/full-committee-markup-of-the-cjs-thud-and-legislative-branch-appropriations-bills-for-fy2018
https://www.appropriations.senate.gov/hearings/full-committee-markup-of-the-cjs-thud-and-legislative-branch-appropriations-bills-for-fy2018
https://www.transit.dot.gov/regulations-and-guidance/fta-circulars/award-management-requirements-circular-50101e
https://www.transit.dot.gov/regulations-and-guidance/fta-circulars/award-management-requirements-circular-50101e
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President Nominates Federal Railroad Administration (FRA) Administrator 

The White House formally announced its intention to nominate Ronald Batory, the retired President of 
Conrail, as Administrator of the FRA on July 10.  DOT Secretary Elaine Chao is still waiting for nominees 

to lead the Federal Highway Administration and Federal Transit Administration.   

 
A link to the announcement can be found at:  

http://bit.ly/2taV0jq 
 

Effect on RTD:  This announcement is informational.  RTD should be aware that the Trump 
Administration is moving slowly on nominating leaders of the various DOT agencies.  The lack of a leader 
at the FTA makes it difficult for the federal agency to move ahead on major policy issues, such as the 
infrastructure initiative.    
 
Senate Panel Holds Hearing on Innovative Financing 
The Senate Environment & Public Works Committee held a hearing this week about creative 

infrastructure financing options.  The primary existing financing tools are the loan and loan guarantees 

provided by the Transportation Infrastructure Finance and Innovation Act (TIFIA). 
 

Committee Chairman John Barrasso (R-WY) acknowledged in his opening statement that leveraging 
public funding to maximize private investment is a tool the Trump Administration strongly supports.  

However, the Senator from Wyoming countered that private financing is not effective in sparsely 

populated areas of the country, even though it plays a bigger role in large population areas.  The 
Chairman pointed out that big ticket projects are rare in states like Wyoming but critical in urban areas. 

The Committee heard from witnesses about successful TIFIA projects, ways to improve and broaden 
TIFIA so more communities can benefit, as well as how to improve the program for smaller and transit-

oriented projects.  The FAST Act expanded eligibility for small and rural projects and transit-oriented 
development.  However, none of these project types have received TIFIA loans to date. 

 

Committee Ranking Member Tom Carper (D-DE) agreed that TIFIA is a critical component of a funding 
package for large projects that helps to leverage non-federal funding, but agreed with Barrasso that it is 

not the solution for all types of projects.  TIFIA has provided loans for only 64 projects since it was 
authorized in 1998, with most ranging in total cost from about $200 million to $3 billion. 

 

The Trump Administration wants Congress to expand the TIFIA program in order to encourage more 
non-federal investments. Carper expressed support for expanding and broadening TIFIA, but made clear 

it is not a replacement for federal funding and that Congress should look for opportunities to make TIFIA 
available for a wider range of projects, including smaller projects.   

 
A link to the witness’s statements and a video of the hearing can be found at:  

http://bit.ly/2tNUXcg 

 
Effect on RTD:  The hearing focused on highway projects, but showed the level of importance that the 
Trump Administration and Congress are placing on implementing new policy and legislation to encourage 
and perhaps force public agencies to use innovative financing.   
 
FTA Releases FY 2017 Formula Apportionments for Remainder of Fiscal Year 
FTA published a second notice on July 11 announcing the remaining apportionment for transit programs 

funded with FY 2017 contract authority.  Congress passed the Consolidated Appropriations Act on May 5, 
2017 which allowed FTA to continue its current program funding through September 30, 2017.  

 

The apportionment provides funding for Administrative Expenses, Formula, Competitive and Research 
Programs, Capital Investment Grants (CIG), Technical Assistance and Training Programs, and other FTA 

programs totaling $12.414 billion.  FTA published an apportionment notice on January 19, 2017 which 

http://bit.ly/2taV0jq
http://bit.ly/2tNUXcg
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apportioned 7/12th of the FY 2017 authorized contract authority among program recipients based on 

contract authority available from October 1, 2016 through April 28, 2017.  
 

FTA has posted tables displaying the funds available to eligible states and urbanized areas on the FTA 

website at: 
www.transit.dot.gov/funding/apportionments/fiscal-year-2017-apportionment-tables-full-year  

 
Effect on RTD:  The FY 2017 Formula Apportionments provide formula funding for the last five months of 
the current fiscal year for the RTD.  Congress’ inability to pass a yearlong budget results in short-term 
funding, which is detrimental to RTD’s planning for capital projects.   
 
FTA Announces $227 million in Bus Grants 
FTA issued a notice on July 12 that $226.5 million in grants for bus and bus facilities will be available on a 

competitive basis for FY 2017.  Applications are due by midnight on August 25.  Eligible applicants include 
designated recipients that allocate funds to fixed route bus operators, states or local governmental 

entities that operate fixed route bus service, and Indian tribes.   

 
Ten percent of the $226.5 million will be set aside for projects in rural areas, and no single grantee will 

be awarded more than $22.65 million.  The FY 2016 discretionary bus money split $211 million among 61 
grants for an average grant size of $3.5 million.  The biggest grants were $12.8 million and the smallest 

grant was $26,400.  

 
A link to the bus grant notice is below:  

https://www.transit.dot.gov/sites/fta.dot.gov/files/docs/funding/applying/notices-funding/63961/fy17-
competitive-funding-opportunity-grants-buses-and-bus-facilities_0.pdf  

 
Effect on RTD:  The FTA grant opportunity could be used to fund the commuter bus replacement project 
or the solar energy project.   
 
FTA Proposes New Private Investment Project Procedures 

The FTA published a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking on July 31 regarding new experimental procedures 
to encourage greater use of public-private-partnerships (P3s) and private investment in public 

transportation capital projects, referred to as Private Investment Project Procedures (PIPP).   

 
The proposed rule establishes private investment project procedures that identify impediments to the 

greater use of public-private partnerships and private investment in public transportation capital projects.  
Waivers of FTA requirements can be used if public-private partnerships or other private sector 

investments are discouraged or if the proposed modification or waiver encourages a public-private 
partnerships or other private sector investment.  Comments are due on September 29.  

 

A link to the proposed rule can be found here: 
https://www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/FR-2017-07-31/pdf/2017-15985.pdf  

 
Effect on RTD:  The proposed rule is meant primarily for large transit capital projects.  RTD should 
determine whether waivers from federal requirements would benefit any current capital projects under 
consideration.  The proposal could provide benefit to expediting RTD’s capital projects if done in 
partnership with the private sector or used private sector investment.  
 
EPA Backs off Proposal to Delay Implementation of New Ozone Standards  

The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) announced this week that the agency will not delay 

implementation of a new National Ambient Air Quality Standard (NAAQS) for ozone.  The decision 
reverses a June announcement that EPA would delay implementation of the new standard for one year 

until October 2018 and came two days after sixteen states (New York, California, Connecticut, Delaware, 

http://www.transit.dot.gov/funding/apportionments/fiscal-year-2017-apportionment-tables-full-year
https://www.transit.dot.gov/sites/fta.dot.gov/files/docs/funding/applying/notices-funding/63961/fy17-competitive-funding-opportunity-grants-buses-and-bus-facilities_0.pdf
https://www.transit.dot.gov/sites/fta.dot.gov/files/docs/funding/applying/notices-funding/63961/fy17-competitive-funding-opportunity-grants-buses-and-bus-facilities_0.pdf
https://www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/FR-2017-07-31/pdf/2017-15985.pdf
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Illinois, Iowa, Maine, Massachusetts, Minnesota, New Mexico, Oregon, Pennsylvania, Rhode Island, 

Vermont, Washington, and the District of Columbia) sued EPA, challenging the delay.  It also came a few 
weeks after the US Court of Appeals for the District of Columbia struck down an EPA decision to delay 

implementation of an Obama-era methane emissions rule.   

 
EPA issued a new NAAQS standard for ozone of 70 parts per billion in 2015, down from the previous 

standard of 75 parts per billion.  Under the schedule and guidance issued by the Obama Administration, 
EPA is scheduled to make designations of compliance with new ozone standard this fall and the states are 

required to start developing implementation plans for meeting the new standard in the coming years, 
with compliance targets ranging from 2020 to 2037.  This week’s reversal means that the original 

schedule is intact.   

 
Last month, the House passed legislation (HR 806) that would delay the implementation of the new 

NAAQS for ozone from 2017 until 2025.  The bill would also change the change the schedule for EPA 
review of NAAQS from every five years to every ten years.  The House vote of 229-199 to pass the bill 

was largely along party lines, with 4 Democrats voting yes and 11 Republicans voting no.  The Senate is 

unlikely to consider or pass HR 809 or any similar proposal to delay or weaken ozone standards, as they 
would not be able to reach the 60-vote threshold to end an all but-certain Democratic filibuster.   

A wide array of industry groups, led by the American Petroleum Institute, lobbied in favor of the 
postponement while a number of state and local governments, the American Lung Association, other 

medical associations, and environmental organizations lobbied against it.  The same groups faced off on 

either side of the debate over HR 809.   
 

The decision to reverse course on the delay of the ozone rule was made via press release.  The press 
release states that EPA “is moving forward with 2015 ozone designations, working with states to help 

areas with underlying technical issues, disputed designations, and/or insufficient information.”  However, 
it goes on to state that “The Clean Air Act gives EPA the flexibility to allow one additional year for 

sufficient information to support ozone designations.  EPA may take further action to use its delay 

authority and all other authority legally available to the Agency to ensure that its designations are 
founded on sound policy and the best available information.”  The press release cites the issues of 

whether the new standard was so low that some areas would violate it based on naturally occurring 
background levels of ozone.  

 

The June 6 EPA notice extending the deadline:  
http://bit.ly/2wsQbza. 

 
The June 6 EPA letter to governors about the extension:  

http://bit.ly/2vpSMgC. 
 

The August 2, EPA announcement repealing the delay:  

http://bit.ly/2u8Fe5j. 
 

http://bit.ly/2wsQbza
http://bit.ly/2vpSMgC
http://bit.ly/2u8Fe5j
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INFORMATION ITEM:  FINANCIAL REPORT 

 
LEAD STAFF:    VIRGINIA ALCAYDE, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE 

 

DISCUSSION: 
 

Finance staff will provide an update on the following: 
 

 Revenue and Expense Summary 

 Graph (Total YTD Expenses vs. Annual Budget) 

 Graph (YTD Expenses Composition) 

 Cash Flow Projection 
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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

OF THE SAN JOAQUIN REGIONAL TRANSIT DISTRICT  
FRIDAY, July 21, 2017 

 

The Board of Directors of the San Joaquin Regional Transit District (RTD) held a Regular Meeting at 
10:00 a.m. on Friday, July 21, 2017, in the Boardroom of RTD’s Downtown Transit Center, 421 East 

Weber Avenue, Stockton, California. 
 

1. CALL MEETING TO ORDER Chair Michael Restuccia called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 
 

2. MOMENT OF SILENCE/REFLECTION 

 
3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG 

 
4. SAFETY ANNOUNCEMENT 

 

5. ROLL CALL Present: Les Fong 
    Joni Bauer 

    Balwinder Singh 
    Michael Restuccia 

    Gary Giovanetti 

 
  Absent:  None 

 
 Staff Present 

 Donna DeMartino, Chief Executive Officer 
 Wendell Krell, Director of Facilities 

 Kent Bradbury, Legal Counsel 

 Al Hoslett, RTD Legal Counsel 
 Nancy Braxton, Executive and Board Support Analyst 

 Moorea Warren, Customer Engagement Manager 
 Cameron Isaacson, Superintendent—Operations 

 Sharon Miller, Director of Procurement 

 George Lorente, Grants Manager 
 Pinky Acosta, Accountant I 

 Holly Cosio, Accountant I  
 Terry Williams, Marketing Manager 

 Virginia Alcayde, Director of Finance  
 Emily Oestreicher, Marketing Specialist 

 Kelvin Cao, Customer Engagement Analyst 

 Max Cao, Marketing Senior Specialist 
 Toan Tran, Mobility Manager 

 Victor Picinich, Executive and Board Support Analyst 
 Nate Knodt, Director of Planning and Scheduling 

 Denoris Motley, Planning and Scheduling Specialist 

 Nancy Antonio, Safety and Risk Specialist 
 Matthew Taia, Grants Specialist 

 Damaris Galvan, Planning and Scheduling Manager 
 

 Members of the Public Who Indicated They Were Present 

 James Young   Larry Stewart    
 Alan Wagner    
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6. SPECIAL PRESENTATIONS 

 
A. EMPLOYEES OF THE MONTH 

 

Special recognition was given to Marketing—Graphic Design Specialist Angela Chang, 
Administration Employee of the Month for May 2017; IT Analyst Jordan Espejo, 

Administration Employee of the Month for June 2017. 
 

B. YEARS OF SERVICE RECOGNITION 
 

No recognition was given at this meeting.  

 
7. PUBLIC COMMENT 

 
James Young suggested that RTD put up walking signs and a fence around the Downtown Transit 

Center to prevent jay walking.  He would also like RTD to inform guests to fold their baby strollers and 

turn down their music before entering the bus.  James would also like to know if RTD has any 
employment opportunities available for him. 

 
Larry Stewart would like to thank RTD for its incredible staff.  The Transit Ambassadors go out of their 

way to assist and help everyone and they are always respectful.  Thank you RTD for your amazing 

staff.  
 

Alan Wagner, President, ATU Local 276, expressed concerns with the weekend service.  He would like 
to know if there is anything that could be done to increase weekend service to areas that currently do 

not have weekend service or areas where there is limited weekend service.  Mr. Wagner provided the 
Board with a fact sheet on health and safety in transit.  He would like to meet with the Board to 

discuss this fact sheet and the absenteeism report.   

 
8. PUBLIC HEARING 

 
A. PROPOSED BRT IV AND V IMPLEMENTATION AND ROUTE RESTRUCTURING 

This public hearing is scheduled to provide an opportunity to gather input regarding the BRT 

IV and V implementations and route restructuring as required under the State Transportation 
Development Act. 

 
Chair Restuccia opened the Public Hearing with respect to the Proposed BRT IV and V 

implementations and route restructuring. 
 

Director of Planning and Scheduling Nate Knodt presented a report on the public hearing process.  

Chair Restuccia then invited the public to comment on the proposed BRT IV and V implementations 
and route restructuring. 

 
Deborah Gurley requested RTD spend more time marketing to the public.  She would like to see more 

television commercials and more advertising on social media.  Ms. Gurley stated that there are a 

number of new residents moving into the county and have no clue of who RTD is and the services 
that it provides to the county residents.  When there were no more public comments, Chair Restuccia 

closed the Public Hearing. 
 

Director of Planning and Scheduling Nate Knodt stated that the public could continue submitting 

comments on this issue.  He is also aggressively trying to schedule other public forums to gather input 
from the public.   
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9. REPORTS 

 
A. MV REPORT 

 

There was no MV report provided. 
   

B. CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER REPORT 
 

 The CEO asked Safety and Risk Specialist Nancy Antonio to speak about RTD’s 

2017 Safety and Years of Service Awards Ceremony.  RTD has been a member of 
the National Safety Council (NSC) since 1968.  The NSC designates June as 

National Safety Month, provides themes for the month, checklists, and posters 

on a variety of different issues every year.  We send out all this information to 
our employees.  We then take the time to recognize our employees who 

maintain a good safety record.  This year we recognized over 80 employees, 
both bus operators and maintenance staff, on their continuous levels of safety 

performance.  Employees received certificates and awards of merit for their years 

of service and safety accomplishments.  Some of the themes that we highlighted 
this year were fall protection and prevention, workplace fatigue, active shooter 

preparation, ergonomics, and road safety.  We work on these issues throughout 
the year but we focus on specific issues for the month of June.  

 

 Marketing Specialist Emily Oestreicher was asked to speak about RTD’s We Care 
BBO and Stroller Day.  On June 29, RTD hosted an employee “We Care BBQ” for 

RTD and MV employees.  Tin Roof BBQ from Lodi catered the event and local 

musician Giovanni Brooks entertained employees with his blues music.  Thank 
you to all the employees who volunteered their time serving food and wearing 

cool aprons.  A special thank you to Director Fong and all the employees who 
came out to enjoy the good food and great company.   

 

On Monday, July 24, RTD presents Stroller Day.  In honor of National Parents 
Day, RTD will help parents who are traveling with infants or toddlers in strollers 

by offering free rides on all RTD buses within San Joaquin County, excluding the 
commuter service.  Transit Ambassadors at both the DTC and the Hammer 

Triangle Station will give out special stickers to the children in strollers while 

supplies last.  The flyers for this event describe proper bus boarding stroller 
etiquette to help parents learn about best practices when boarding a bus with a 

stroller.  
 

Chair Restuccia thought Stroller Day was a great service to provide to parents with children who need to 
use RTD services to get to work, school, daycare, and medical appointments for their children.   

 

Several Directors had concerns with the absenteeism report and what RTD could possibly do to improve 
absenteeism within Operations.     

 
C. STATE/FEDERAL LEGISLATIVE REPORT UPDATE 

The CEO provided a written report to the Directors in the Board package. 

 
D. FINANCIAL REPORTS 

Director of Finance Virginia Alcayde provided a written report to the Directors in the 
Board package. 
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10. INFORMATION ITEMS 

 
A. GOVERNMENT OF FINANCE OFFICERS ASSOCIATION (GFOA) AWARD 

Deputy CEO Gloria Salazar provided a presentation to the Board on the Certification of 

Achievement for Excellence in Financial Reporting Award. 
 

11. CONSENT CALENDAR 
 

A. RESOLUTION NO. 5733 
RESOLUTION APPROVING MINUTES OF THE JUNE 23, 2017, REGULAR BOARD OF 

DIRECTORS MEETING 

 
 ACTION: MOTION:  DIRECTOR FONG   SECOND:  DIRECTOR SINGH 

 Roll Call: 
 AYES: Bauer, Fong, Singh, Restuccia, Giovanetti NAYES: ABSTAIN: ABSENT:  

 

10. ACTION ITEMS 
There were no Action Items. 

 
11. QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS FROM DIRECTORS 

 

No questions or comments from the Directors 
 

13. CLOSED SESSION 
 

Chair Restuccia announced there would be no closed session. 
 

14. ADJOURNMENT 

 
Chair Restuccia adjourned the meeting at 11:15 a.m. 
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RESOLUTION NO:   

DATED: August 18, 2017 
 

RESOLUTION APPROVING THE BOARD MINUTES OF THE  

REGULAR MEETING OF JULY 21, 2017 
 

 RESOLVED AND ORDERED by the Board of Directors of the San Joaquin  
Regional Transit District that the minutes of the Regular Meeting of July 21, 2017, be approved. 
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STAFF RECOMMENDATION: AUTHORIZE THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER (CEO) OR 

DESIGNEE TO EXECUTE AND FILE THE FY 2018  
LOCAL TRANSPORTATION FUND (LTF) CLAIM 

LEAD STAFF:    GEORGE LORENTE, GRANTS MANAGER 

            
FINANCIAL IMPACT: $15,821,173  

 NET FUNDS AVAILABLE TO SAN JOAQUIN         
REGIONAL TRANSIT DISTRICT (RTD) 

      
BACKGROUND:  

   

Each year, San Joaquin Regional Transit District (RTD) files a Transportation Development Act (TDA) claim 
with the San Joaquin Council of Governments (SJCOG).  The claim is an application for Local Transportation 

Fund (LTF) and State Transit Assistance (STA) funding to support eligible operating and capital expenses and 
is based upon the allocation schedule provided to RTD by SJCOG.  SJCOG receives a 3% apportionment of the 

LTF and 2% apportionment of the STA funding for the purpose of transit planning.  RTD prepares its TDA 

claim in accordance to the LTF and STA Allocation Schedules approved by the SJCOG Board of Directors. 
 

DISCUSSION: 
 

SJCOG has provided RTD with the FY 2018 LTF Revenue Estimates and Apportionment schedules.  RTD 

has prepared the LTF claim in accordance with the amounts contained within this schedule.   
 

RTD is requesting authorization to submit the FY 2018 LTF claim to support operating expenditures for FY 
2018. 
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RESOLUTION NO.  ____ 

DATED:  AUGUST 18, 2017 
 

RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE THE FILING OF 

THE FY 2018 LOCAL TRANSPORTATION FUND (LTF) CLAIM 
 

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED AND ORDERED by the Board of Directors of San Joaquin 
Regional Transit District (RTD) as follows:  

  
1. The Chief Executive Officer be, and hereby is, authorized to file the Local Transportation Fund 

(LTF) claim within the Transportation Development Act (TDA) in the amount of $16,297,263 and 

said claim to be filed with the San Joaquin Council of Governments (SJCOG) in the following 
amount for the indicated purpose: 

 

Amount Purpose 

         $15,573,173  Public Transportation Article 4 (99260)—Operating 

$248,000 

Previous Years’ Unclaimed Apportionment Article 4 (99260)—

Operating 

$0  Unexpended Carryover—Reclaim for Article 4 (99260) 

             $476,090  TDA Planning & Administration 

         $16,297,263 Total LTF Claim 

            $(476,090) 
Less: Unexpended Carryover and TDA Planning and 
Administration 

          $15,821,173  Net Funds Available to RTD   
 

 

2. SJCOG is directed to hold in reserve the full amount of RTD’s remaining LTF 
Fund allocations, including any and all interest earned, for use by RTD to help                                       

meet its FY 2018 operating and capital budget;  
 

3. The Chief Executive Officer be, and hereby is, authorized and directed to take action necessary to 

obtain the funds requested in said claim herein authorized to be filed with SJCOG. 
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STAFF RECOMMENDATION: APPROVE A THIRD AMENDMENT TO THE CONTRACT OF 

SIEGFRIED ENGINEERING, INC. FOR THE PRELIMINARY 
AND FINAL ENGINEERING FOR BUS RAPID TRANSIT 

(BRT) IV MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. CORRIDOR 
IMPROVEMENTS IN AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED 

$140,754.10 FOR A TOTAL CONTRACT AMOUNT NOT TO 

EXCEED $679,091.31 
 

LEAD STAFF: SHARON MILLER, DIRECTOR OF PROCUREMENT 
 

FINANCIAL IMPACT: 34.74% Measure K ($48,897.97) 

     65.26% State – TIRCP ($91,856.13) 
 

BACKGROUND: 
 

On August 19, 2016, the contract for preliminary and final engineering of the Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) IV 
Martin Luther King (MLK) Jr. Corridor Improvements was awarded to Siegfried Engineering, Inc. by 

Resolution 5666.  This contract has required and received two amendments to date under the Chief 

Executive Officer’s authority.  Amendment one provides for the relocation of the MLK and Mariposa Stop 
to B Street.  Amendment two provides for 35% of the BRT construction plans.  

 
Per San Joaquin Regional Transit District’s (RTD) Procurement Manual: “For contracts with an original 

contract price of $150,000.00 or less,” the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) is authorized to execute change 

order or amendments cumulatively not to exceed $40,000.00.”  “For contracts with an original contract 
price over $150,000.00, the CEO is authorized to issue contract change orders or amendments 

cumulatively not to exceed 20% of the original contract price, or $75,000.00, whichever is less for any 
single change order.”  Beyond these requirements, it must be approved by the Board. 

 
This third amendment provides for the completion of the design of the Union Street Station and 

represents a contract increase of $140,754.10.  The first, second, and third amendments combined will 

increase the original contract amount over 20%. 
 

DISCUSSION: 
 

Staff has reviewed the price of the proposal for amendment three and deems it fair and reasonable. 

Staff recommends approving a third amendment in an amount not to exceed $140,754.10 in a total 
contract amount not to exceed $679,091.31.
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RESOLUTION NO. _____ 

DATED: August 18, 2017 
 

RESOLUTION APPROVING A THIRD AMENDMENT TO THE CONTRACT OF SIEGFRIED ENGINEERING, 

INC. FOR THE PRELIMINARY AND FINAL ENGINEERING OF BUS RAPID TRANSIT (BRT) IV MARTIN 
LUTHER KING JR. CORRIDOR IMPROVEMENTS IN AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $140,754.10 FOR A 

TOTAL CONTRACT AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $679,091.31 
 

 WHEREAS, on August 19, 2016, the contract for preliminary and final engineering of the Bus 
Rapid Transit (BRT) IV Martin Luther King (MLK) Jr. Corridor Improvements was awarded to Siegfried 

Engineering, Inc. by Resolution 5666; and 

 
WHEREAS, for contracts with an original contract price over $150,000.00, the Chief Executive 

Officer is authorized to issue contract change orders or amendments cumulatively not to exceed 20% of 
the original contract price or $75,000 whichever is less for any single change; and 

 

WHEREAS, the first, second, and third amendments combined will increase the original contract 
amount by over 20%, which requires Board approval for the third amendment; and 

 
WHEREAS, staff has reviewed the price of the proposal for amendment three and deems it fair 

and reasonable. 

 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED AND ORDERED by the Board of Directors of the San 

Joaquin RTD as follows: 
 

1) That a third amendment be, and hereby is, approved to Siegfried Engineering, Inc. for 
Preliminary and Final Engineering of the Bus Rapid Transit IV Martin Luther King Jr. 

Corridor Improvements for a total amendment amount not to exceed $140,754.10 for a 

total contract amount not to exceed $679,091.31.  
 

2) That the Chair of the Board and the CEO be, and they hereby are, authorized and 
directed to finalize and execute a third amendment with Siegfried Engineering, Inc. for 

preliminary and final engineering of the Bus Rapid Transit IV Martin Luther King Jr. 

Corridor Improvements for a total amendment amount not to exceed $140,754.10 for a 
total contract amount not to exceed $679,091.31. 

 
3) That the Chair of the Board and the CEO, acting individually, are hereby authorized and 

directed to execute such other agreements and amendments to this agreement, and to 
take such other actions as may be necessary or appropriate to carry out the intent and 

purpose of this resolution. 
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STAFF RECOMMENDATION: DECLARE SAN JOAQUIN REGIONAL TRANSIT DISTRICT’S 

(RTD) COMMITMENT FOR 100% ALL ELECTRIC FLEET 
FOR THE CITY OF STOCKTON BY 2025 

LEAD STAFF:  DONNA DEMARTINO 

     CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 

FINANCIAL IMPACT:   TO BE DETERMINED 
 

BACKGROUND: 
 

In addition to providing safe, reliable, and efficient service for the residents of San Joaquin County, RTD 

has delivered environmentally friendly initiatives that include the deployment of alternative technology 
buses that reduce fuel consumption, air pollution, and greenhouse gas emissions.   

 
In 2004, RTD introduced the first two low-emission hybrid diesel-electric buses in California and was 

recognized by the San Joaquin Council of Governments with a Regional Excellence Award.  In 2013, RTD 

completed its conversion of 100% of its bus fleet for the city of Stockton to low-emission hybrid 
technology.  In the same year RTD deployed its first two zero-emission all electric buses into service 

under a fully funded State demonstration project in partnership with Proterra and the California Energy 
Commission.  

 

Today, RTD operates 80 hybrid buses and is deploying an additional 15 all electric buses into its fleet 
while converting two of its BRT routes to all electric technology.  These buses provide operational cost 

savings for RTD and were largely funded with competitive federal and state grants.  The success of such 
initiatives has established RTD as a leader among national transit agencies in the deployment of 

alternative fuel buses.   
 

DISCUSSION: 

 
The urgency caused by the extreme air pollution levels in the central valley and the climate crisis led RTD 

and the city of Stockton pursue transition to zero-emission all electric buses.   
 

The transit bus industry is rapidly shifting towards electric buses, with over 250 electric buses on the 

roads in California demonstrating the viability and benefits of the technology. 
 

Transit agencies across the country have declared their intentions to convert their fleets to all electric 
technology.  This includes LA Metro, which plans to spend nearly one billion dollars on bus procurements 

in the next ten years. 
 

Hybrid and all electric bus technologies have allowed RTD to reduce its environmental footprint, improve 

air quality, reduce fuel consumption, reduce expenditures on fuel, and provide passengers with a quieter 
ride.    

 
In support of RTD’s spirit of innovation and to provide the aforementioned benefits for the City of 

Stockton, staff recommends that the Board formally declare its commitment to transition its Stockton bus 

fleet to all electric buses and set a goal to achieve this by 2025.   
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RESOLUTION NO. ____ 

DATED:  AUGUST 18, 2017 
 

RESOLUTION DECLARING SAN JOAQUIN REGIONAL TRANSIT DISTRICT’S (RTD) COMMITMENT FOR 

100% ALL ELECTRIC FLEET FOR THE CITY OF STOCKTON BY 2025 
 

WHEREAS, the success of initiatives to convert its fleet to cleaner, more cost-effective bus 
technologies has established RTD as a leader among national transit agencies.  These initiatives include 

the deployment of 80 Hybrid buses, 17 all electric buses, and the installation of supporting infrastructure; 
and 

 

WHEREAS, the urgency caused by the extreme air pollution levels in the California Central Valley 
and the climate crisis demands that RTD and the city of Stockton pursue transition to zero-emission all-

electric buses; and 
 

WHEREAS, the transit bus industry is rapidly shifting towards electric buses; and  

 
WHEREAS, transit agencies across the country have declared their intentions to convert their fleets 

to all electric technology; and 
 

WHEREAS, Hybrid and all electric bus technologies have allowed RTD to reduce its environmental 

footprint, improve air quality, reduce fuel consumption, reduce expenditures on fuel, and provide 
passengers with a quieter ride. 

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED AND ORDERED by the Board of Directors of RTD as follows: 

 
1. That RTD declares its commitment to operate a 100% all electric fleet for the city of 

Stockton and establish a goal to meet this objective by 2025.  

 
2. That RTD shall take the necessary steps to implement and transition RTD’s bus fleet to 

meet this goal by 2025.   
 


